Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement from Joseph Kennett, filed on November 6, 2018. The petition seeks the agency’s opinion as to whether a license is required to bury plastic roll duct HDPE conduit, never larger than 2 inches in diameter, which contains either fiber optics or coaxial cable from a point just outside the right-of-way to a point just outside the home on private property. 
Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice. Copies of the petition may be obtained by contacting Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Electrical Contractors’ Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0751, Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com or by telephoning (850)717-1395.
